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October 23, 2023 

 

Dear South Brunswick School Community, 
 

At our last meeting, there were questions seeking more detail about our incredible work being done at managing the ever-

increasing healthcare costs facing families in America. With Health Insurance being the second largest expenditure of the 

school district, the Board of Education took it upon itself to address this ever-increasing expense and work to accomplish 

managing the costs of healthcare, and more importantly provide better healthcare options for staff.  
 

Our innovative solution of opening our very own health center for staff follows in other school districts who have been 

successfully operating such systems for as long as 12 years, saving millions for the taxpayers, and improving healthcare for 

staff. 
 

The presentation provided to the Board and Community is about 30 minutes long, but I am also including an additional 

slide to add to the presentation. This slide represents the follow-up detail and further breakdown of our healthcare costs. At 

around the 26:00-minute mark, you will see a slide titled, “Insurance Costs Over Time” This slide below is a further 

breakdown of that slide. You will notice a few things: 
• Covid impact on healthcare costs 

• A beginning of how the health center impacts healthcare costs overall. 
 

There is no perfect solution for managing healthcare and the huge dollars that are dedicated to it, but in the SBSD, we not 

only care about managing costs, we also care greatly about the health of our staff and how to best provide services that 

meet their needs. Ultimately, our staff is the life-blood of the district and anything we can do to support them is of high 

value to this Board and administration. 

 

Thank you, 

 

http://www.sbschools.org/
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1QgLJqV5PWK5AX52r9URKyvPBPAFhVrRe/edit

